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Standing Advisory Committee on Consumer Affairs

June 2011 Meeting Report

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Standing Advisory Committee on Consumer Affairs (SACCA) and acknowledged the traditional owners of the land. 
Discussion of Member Issues 

The meeting was informed about a recent Consumers Utilities Advocacy Centre project that CUAC had been involved in. The study was conducted amongst Aboriginal communities in Gipsland and Mildura. Results demonstrated the large scale of mobile phone use and the cost of trying to resolve consumers’ mobile phone issues. The part of the study relating to businesses revealed a lack of awareness about the experiences and needs of aboriginal customers. The meeting then discussed the issue of steel framed houses in South Australia interfering with reception from the base station and with mobile reception from the closest towers. This was causing limited use of hands-free home phones and some mobiles. 
ACCC presentation on telco advertising 

The Australian Competition and Consumer Commission then made a presentation about its new powers in relation to poor telco advertising. The ACCC uses a number of enforcement tools to address poor telco practice. This includes taking court action in consumer interest, engaging in regulatory reviews, substantiation notices, public warning and infringement notices. These new powers are used in relation to consumer protection but not in competition. 

ACMA ‘Reconnecting the Customer’ consultation
The meeting then discussed the ‘Reconnecting the Customer’ report. The report is the result of an extensive inquiry into telco customer service and is a six-point plan which follows the life cycle of a customer buying a product. It was noted that ACCAN was very encouraged that the report generally agrees with ACCAN’s views and extensively refers to ACCAN submissions. 
Telecommunications Consumer Protection Code review
It was noted that ACCAN does not support the current Telecommunications Consumer Protections (TCP) Code and had suggested that the TCP Code be based on outcomes of the ‘Reconnecting the Customer’ report. ACCAN reported that a Standard is necessary and that the compliance model in the Code is inadequate.
General ACCAN update  
The meeting noted that a number of successes for ACCAN in the preceding months.  ACCAN had a very successful launch of the NBN Guide and there was an enormous amount of website traffic that day. ACCAN also ran a successful event for Cyber-Security Awareness Week and has also adopted a Disability Action Plan. Upcoming events were then discussed. The 2011 National ACCAN Conference will occur on 7 and 8 September. The meeting also noted that the TIO will support ACCAN in co-ordinating a roundtable on financial hardship where financial counsellors can meet and share hardship issues with industry. 
Outgoing SACCA members were then thanked for all their work during their term. 
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